英语试

注意事项:

- 1.本试卷分第Ⅰ卷(选择题)和第Ⅱ卷(非选择题)两部分,全参130分,考 钟。
 - 2. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上指定的位置。
 - 3.全部答案在答题卡上完成,答在本试卷上无效。考试结束后,将答题卡交回。

卷(选择题 共100分)

第一部分:听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话,每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选 项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒种的时间来回答有关小题和阅读 下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Where does the conversation probably take place?
 - A. In the cinema.
- B. In the street.

- 12. How many students are there in the class?
 - A. 40.

- B. 46.
- 3. What is the man going to do this weekend?
- A. Go to the picnic.
- B. Work in his garden.
- C. Go to the company.

- 4. What do you judge from what the man says?
 - A. The man always studies hard.
 - B. The man regrets that he didn't study hard.
 - C. The man doesn't think he is wrong.
- 5. What can we learn from the conversation?
 - A. The woman wants to clean the room.
 - B. The man's room is very clean.
 - C. The room hasn't been cleaned since Linda came.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题, 从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项 关注北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(ID:bj-gaokao), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

中选出版佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题, 何小顺5秒钟;听完后,各小顺将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6.7题。 p. How much are the double rooms? B. From \$180 to \$270. C. From \$270 to \$ A. From \$180 to \$240. Why did the man make the phone call? B. To check the room rates. A. To ask for an extra bed. 斯第 7 段材料, 回答第 8 .9 题。 8. Why does the man feel surprised? A. The woman doesn't feel like leaving. B. The woman has found a new(job.) C. The woman disagrees with him. 9. What does the woman say about her department? B. There is too much pressure.
C. There are serious 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. Who is Dr. Larson probably? C. The woman's classmate. B. The woman's manager. A. The woman's teacher 11. Where will the woman work? C. At Apple Computer. B. At Computer Science. A. At the college. 12. What does the woman advise the man to do? NWW.9Kaozx.com A. Teach art. B. Work in advertising. C. Be a free artist. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. What are the two speakers mainly talking about? A. How to buy a cheaper house. B. Houses in the country are expensive. C. The location of a house. 14. Why don't the woman and her husband move to a new house? A. They don't like the new house. B. They can't afford the new house. C. They have had their own house. 15. What does the man's sister in - law think of the house she bought? A. Poor. C. Satisfying. B. Expensive. 16. What can we know about the old house from the conversation? A. The old house is over 100 years. The old house is worth a lot of money. C. The neighbors get along well with each other.

英语 美泽北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(ID:bj-gaokao), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

- 17. What's the weather like today?
 - A. Cool.

B. Hot.

- C. Warm.
- 18. How was the lake mentioned in the passage formed?
 - A. No one knows.
 - B. It was formed when people built houses.
 - C. It was formed when many children came to play.
- 19. Who do you think is speaking?
 - A. A bus driver.
- B. A tourist guide.
- C. A school teacher.
- 20. What do people enjoy doing in the park in autumn and winter?
 - A. Taking photos.
- B. Watching birds.
- C. Enjoying the beauty.
- 第二部分:阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)
- 第一节(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将 该项涂黑。

A

About PwC

We're one of the world's leading professional services organizations. From 158 countries, we help our clients, some of the most successful organizations in the world, as well as their private businesses, to create the value they want. We help to measure and protect the things that matter most to them.

Responsibilities

As a senior manager, you'll work as part of a team of problem solvers with wide consulting and industry experience, helping our clients solve their difficult business problems. You should watch smart product shows, know about the general information of market research and keep updated with the Microsoft technology, PwC news, as well as market and technology trends.

The opportunity

PwC is looking for experienced business solution sales managers who are excited by the opportunity to own and perform the sales of our Microsoft Dynamics 365. This is a role where you can quickly show your excellent selling skills and Microsoft Dynamics product knowledge to add value to our clients and show them that Microsoft Dynamics 365 and PwC represent the best solution in the mar-OZX.com ket.

Experience required

- ▶5 + years' past achievements in Microsoft Dynamics business sales
- ► Great success in selling Cloud or SaaS services and software
- ► Much experience in selling Microsoft Dynamics CRM or other leading Techno—logies, e. g. Salesforce, Workday
- Educated to degree level in business, computer science, business administration, and marketing

Other skills we look for in future workers

All our people need to work hand in hand to help with our business strategy. This is important 关注北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(ID:bj-gaokao),

the work we do for our business, and our clients. These skills make up our world leadership framework.

- 21. What is the senior manager mainly responsible for?
 - A. Handling clients' business difficulties.
 - B. Conducting some market researches.
 - C. Bringing in the newest technologies.
 - D. Organizing brilliant product shows.
- 22. Which of the following is a must to apply for the job?
 - A. Making great achievements in leading technologies.
 - B. Working successfully in selling services and software.
 - C. Working at the Microsoft Company for more than 5 years.
 - D. Having a Master's degree in business, market computer fields.
- 23. What can be inferred from the last paragraph?
 - A. Employees need to work abroad sometimes.
 - B. PwC is now short of the business strategy.
 - C. Leadership skills are one of the privileges.
 - D. Teamwork is of importance in the work.

\mathbf{B}

When I look into a mirror, I'm often shocked by the hatred expression staring back at me. I' m not necessarily angry, sad, or even displeased. I'm just absorbed. I'm so anxious that I don't realize what my face is doing. Apparently when ignored, my facial muscles changed to the same angry looks I saw on my own mother's face as a child.

I used to think she was always mad at me. Once when I asked her what I'd done, she replied, "Nothing. I'm not upset with you; I'm focused on a million other things. Just ignore my face."

It's impossible as no one can ignore your face. The face is the window into the mind: we read others' expressions to recognize what they' re feeling.

Our emotion can be influential, especially a mom's, which is why we must let positive energy be what we reflect, as today's key poetry reminds us: " Let the light of your face shine on us."

We will make parenting mistakes, as there's no getting around that. It's part of the human package. But if we take every possible opportunity to communicate unconditional love to our kids and use words—they'll be better able to embrace the society. There's comfort in knowing we don' thave to be perfect parents to raise children, isn't there? We are all used to working with fault.

choose to be a beautiful mom, even if my kids and I are the only ones looking. Smiles make me beautiful. Smiling promotes trust, reflects positivity and helps us all relax. It connects people and makes me friendlier. Besides, it's guaranteed to lift my own mood every time.

Maybe I should tell my face the good news more often, make a serious effort to be more aware of my unconscious face, and show my expressions to others as an instrument of praise.

24. What 完全线自方微信。r. nisunderstanding about her mother? 关注北京高考径线自方微信。r. 北京高考资讯(ID:hi-gaokao) 本取画。

获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。 ^{英语}二诊 第4页(共1 0 页)

Each year, about 250 billion to - go cups that serve contest and McDonald's are produced to satisfy the world's love for hot drinks on the run. These paper and McDonald's are produced to satisfy the world's love for hot drinks on the run. These paper based cups have the inside surface covered with plastic to prevent water from escaping, and keep water from being absorbed into the material. Despite this, that also removes any opportunity for the cups to be biodegradable (可生物降解的).

The materials that created these cups of goodness and convenience are recyclable, but only separated. In addition, the demand for such resources is low, so they are worth next to nothing.

In response to this great challenge, NextGen Consortium, a multi - year partnership led Starbucks and McDonald's launched their first big initiative(信议)—NextGen Cup. The first sin NextGen Cup was an open competition where participants presented ideas for sleeves, cups, and other parts of the hot - cold paper - based takeaway coffee cup that would make it reusable, cyclable, or biodegradable, to finally be widely used. 12 winners, announced in 2019, share prize of \$1 million, as well as personalized growth, and support from members of NextGen Contium.

Later, they launched two pilot programs at independent coffee shops in California. In one customers were given "smart" reusable cups made mostly from recyclable plastic. They then drep their empties into collection containers at key locations, for washing and reuse. These were printed with RFID chips or QR codes, through which coffee shops can know where there greatest need for collection containers and how many are not using them.

To reduce coffee cup waste, Cup Club is already replacing millions of takeaway cups UK, while Recup in Germany, has performed a deposit system that simply adds a small extra any coffee cup which is returned to the buyer after the cup is deposited in any registered copoint.

- 28. What can we say about the paper based cups?
 - A. They can absorb water easily.
- B. They are not popular in life.
- C. They can't be easily recycled.
- D. They are attractive in low price.
- 29. What's the theme of the NextGen Cup?

- A. Separating recyclable materials from the cups.
- B. Making the cups green and easily available.
- C. Reducing the unnecessary parts of the cups.
- D. Gaining the support from their partners.
- 30. What's the function of RFID chips or QR codes?
 - A. Knowing about customers' preference for coffee shops.
 - B. Collecting the information on which shop is empty.
 - C. Helping choose where customer can drink coffee.
 - D. Making the recycling of cups more efficient.
- 31. What does the word "which" in the last paragraph refer to?
 - A. A collection point.

B. A deposit system.

NWW.9kaozx.com

C. A small extra fee.

D. Any coffee cup.

D

Blue sharks use large, spinning ocean currents, known as eddies(漩涡), to fast - track their way down to feed in the ocean twilight zone—a layer of the ocean between 200 and 1000 meters deep—containing a large number of fishes, according to new research by the Applied Physics Lab.

Researchers tagged(给……加上标签) more than a dozen blue sharks off the U.S. Northeast Coast and monitored them for nine months. The tags relayed data back to the researchers via satellite, showing that the sharks had spent a good part of their days diving down to the ocean twilight zone through the eddies in the ocean. There, they'd spend an hour or so hunting for food like small fish before returning to the surface to warm up before diving again.

Dives were less frequent at night, when many twilight zone animals make their daily migration from the ocean's mid - water to feed at the surface. Camrin Braun, lead author of the study, said that an evening trip possibly isn't worth the effort for hungry blue sharks since the zone isn't particularly well filled with fish after dark.

Braun said the behavior of the blue sharks was generally similar to that of the white sharks the team tracked in a previous study last year. However, the two species had different preferences when it came to water temperature. White sharks, which are warm – blooded animals, used a combination of warm and cold – water eddies to reach the twilight zone, while blue sharks relied only on warm – water eddies, because they belong to a cold – blooded species.

Blue sharks are considered a "near threatened" species due to heavy fishing pressure on populations across the globe. "This research helps fill important knowledge gaps about where they go and why, which can inform decision making to help protect them," said biologist Simon Thorrold. "It is significant to do further research on the blue sharks."

- 32. What can we know about the ocean twilight zone?
 - A. It's a place with spinning ocean currents.
 - B. It provides blue sharks with small fishes.
 - C. It's part of a surface layer of the ocean.

英语上京高考存货官方的信₀ 共京高考资讯(ID:bj-gaokao), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

- D. It lies off the U.S. Northeast Coast.
- 33. Why do blue sharks less frequently dive to the zone at night?
 - A. The tags are attached to them.
 - B. They can't warm up on the surface.
- 34. What can we infer from the passage?
- A. Blue sharks and white sharks feed in different depths of the ocean.

 B. Blue sharks and white sharks reach the zone with the same of the Blue sharks can not regulate their body to Blue sharks suffered for the same of th
- 35. What was Simon Thorrold's attitude to the research of Camrin Braun's team?
 - A. Favorable.
- B. Doubtful.
- C. Opposite.
- D. Indifferent.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,选项中有两项为多余选 项。

I decided to go single travel. The goal was to escape the four corners of my small room and the boring daily routines. There are comments from family and friends, saying it's impossible and unsafe. 36 Therefore, I reminded myself why I decided to travel alone:

37 fraveling alone allows me to be the "Captain of My Own Destiny". It's an experience of complete freedom. 38 I can rest when I want and move on when I feel ambitious. I can taste—test anything I like and alternatively I won't be forced to eat anything I dislike.

Challenge myself. I'm responsible to no one but myself. Every wrong turn is mine and mine alone. Traveling alone is the greatest yet most rewarding challenge. It forces me to be confident in my choices. Every decision is based upon my own sense of self - belief. There's no one to turn to or rely upon, and so trusting my own instincts(本能) becomes a necessary survival skill. 39

Reflect deeper senses. When traveling alone, there's no need for boring dialogues. 40 Even so, I enjoy the long - lost freedom of becoming "one". It leads to my deepest reflections about myself and the world around. I give my undivided attention to myself and the experience, which makes the most of the potential for personal reflection.

Travel alone helped me spread my wings and go beyond my greatest hopes and dreams.

- Enjoy complete freedom. A. Enjoy myself completely.
- C. Loueliness can't be avoided.
- D. I want to do what I think is right.
- I can choose to satisfy my every desire.
- F. I was determined to prove them wrong.
- G. It's exactly these challenges that make me stronger.

第三部分:英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

As we crowded at the last small pair of the adventure, we finally got word that everyone in our group had covered the upper two parts of the pool. Hopefully, we could start to move soon. Several members 41 from the cold wet air and many people 42 that they could no longer feel their feet. The laughing and joking that we had 43 at the very beginning was far behind us. At that moment 44 and anxiety were rushing in among us. To keep 45, we could do nothing but turn around carefully within our 46 space. As a few of our experienced male group members 47 the barriers on the way, the front of the 48 group decided to head toward the exit without fear.

It was 49 that narrowing rock walls sending ice cold water into a steam directly in front of us 50 that exit. Worse yet, there was no end in sight. We had to 51 at the mouth of the water. It was now very dark inside the narrow valley and we could not 52 the top of the huge, steep rock walls to either side.

At the front of the __53 __group I stared at the water and tried to calm the __54 __rising inside me. We were all freezing, __55 __ the walk through this water. We weren't even sure where the __56 __was on the other side. I wondered to myself whether there would be __57 __when we finally reached the exit of the valley. I __58 __ the situation for a second in mind to decide if we'd be able to walk through the water. I determined to have a try. __59 __, all of us succeeded in walking into a bright world heavily and later the __60 __ was shared online.

	-								
1	41.	A.	shouted	В.	shook	C.	shrank	D.	shone proved
	42.	A.	complained	B.	explained	C.	debated	D.	proved
	43.	A.	missed	В.	got	C.	enjoyed	D.	forgot
į	;44.	A.	satisfaction	В.	embarrassment	C.	impatience		surprise
	45.	A.	serious	В.	awake	C.	quiet		warm
	46.	A.	untidy	В.	narrow	C.	comfortable		empty
	47.	A.	removed	В.	exchanged	C.	repaired		decorated
	48.	A.	respectable	B.	successful	C.	sunny		brave
			obvious	B.	unfortunate	C.	interesting		pleasant
			blocked	B.	buried	C.	caught		hid
			wander N	В.	pause	C.	struggle	_	hurry
			measure	В.	touch		see		hold
			happy	В.	patient		curious		anxious
			desire	B.	pain		panie		
			fearing	В.	facing			-	doubt
	类注	北京	治考路 獲官英術	b 信	:页北京高考资讯(II):bj	standing j-gaokao), 获取更	多句	式题赞料及排名分析信息。

6. A. exit	B. valley	C. pool	D. rock
7. A. water	B. life	C. light	D. ice
8. A. wondered at	B. stared at	C. looked at	D. worked at
9. A. Suddenly	B. Gradually	C. Temporarily	D. Luckily
A iourney	B. adventure	C. experience	D. situation

第 Ⅱ 卷(非选择题 共50分)

注意事项:

用0.5毫米黑色笔迹的签字笔将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。

第三部分:英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。将答案填写在答题卡上的相应位置。

Eating a healthy diet is far from simple because we actually make the majority of our food choices 61 (base) on our preference. Many people don't even know how great it feels to eat a healthy meal because they 62 (make) bad food choices for too long.

If you ignore healthy eating habits, you not only face 67 possible future of being overweight but also run the risk of depression heart disease, diabetes, cancer, and so on. The choices you make each day, from what to eat for breakfast to whether or not to have an extra piece of pie, influence how you feel and perform, 68 . Phakes a difference to everything you do. Once you believe eating 69 (health) is necessary, it's time to make some changes to your diet. Instead of cutting out all the "bad" foods you currently eat, it's much easier and safer 70 start) by adding more healthy foods to your diet gradually, such as fresh fruit and vegetables, whole grains, low fat dairy products and nuts. In this way, you'll be slowly replacing your bad diet with a good diet.

第四部分:写 作(共两节,满分35分)

短文改错(共10小题,每小题1分,满分10分)

假定央语体上。 有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(人),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下画一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1.每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Dear Jack,

How are you doing? The nice summer vacation is drawing nearly. I am writing to invite you come to my hometown for a visit.

That will be great fun for you to spend the vacation here. During your stay here, you will be offering accommodations for free. I will show you around some places of interests in my hometown, including in some temples and gorges. And in addition to tasting some famous local foods, we will also experience the custom dated back to hundreds of years ago. I believed you'll have a good time. I will be quite happy though you can accept my invitation.

I' m true looking forward to your reply.

Yours, Li Hua

April 26,2021

第二节 书面表达(满分 25 分)

假如你是李华,你校学生会拟于下个月在报告厅(the Lecture Hall)一楼组织一次英文书 法展(An English calligraphy exhibition)。请代表学生会用英语写一则书面通知,内容如下:

- 1. 举办目的;
- 2. 参赛要求;
- 3. 奖励方案。

注意止词数 100 左右(标题和结尾已给出,不计入总词数);

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Notice

蔥阳市高中 2018 级"三冷"试题

英语参考答案与评分标准

贫一部分 听力(共四节、满分30分)

www.9kaozx. 14 - 15 CBABC CBABB 16 - 201 - 5 BCABC 6 - 10 CBBCA

第二部分 阅读理解(共四年,满分40分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2分,选分30分)

CBDCA 31 - 3526 - 30 DBCBD 21 ~25 ABDAC

第二节(共5 小题;每小题2 分,满分 10 分)

36 -40 FRECC

第三部分《英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题,每小题1.5分,共30分)

ACDDB 41 -45 BACCD 46 - 50 BADBA 51 - 55BCDCA 56 - 60 第二节(共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,滴分 15 分)

63. yourself 64. putting 62. have been making /have made 61. based

69. healthily 67. a 68. which 70. to start 65. with 66. needs 写作(共两节、满分35分) 一个昭四第

第一节 短文改错(共10小题:每小题1分,满分10分)

Dear Jack.

How are you doing? The nice summer vacation is drawing nearly (near). I am writing to invite you A (to) come to my hometown for a visit.

That (It) will be great fun for you to spend the vacation here. During your stay here, you will be offering (offered) accommodations for free. I will show you around some places of interests (interest) in my hometown, including in-some temples and gorges. And in addition to tasting some famous local foods, we will also experience the custom dated (dating) back to hundreds of years ago. I believed (believe) you'll have a good time. I will be quite happy though (if) you can accept my invitation.

I'm true(truly) looking forward to your reply.

Yours,

Li Hua



关于我们

北京高考在线创办于 2014 年,隶属于北京太星网络科技有限公司,是北京地区极具影响力的中学升学服务平台。主营业务涵盖:北京新高考、高中生涯规划、志愿填报、强基计划、综合评价招生和学科竞赛等。

北京高考在线旗下拥有网站门户、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户 40W+,网站年度流量数千万量级。用户群体立足于北京、辐射全国 31 省市。

北京高考在线平台一直秉承 ''精益求精、专业严谨 ''的建设理念,不断探索 "K12 教育+互联网+大数据"的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供新鲜的高 考资讯、专业的高考政策解读、科学的升学规划等,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供"衔 接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和北京近百所中学达成合作关系,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座数百场,帮助数十万考生顺利通过考入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力

未来,北京高考在线平台将立足于北京新高考改革,基于对北京高考政策研究及北京高校资源优势,更好的服务全国高中家长和学生。





Q 北京高考资讯

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018